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Another new year!!!
Can you believe another new year is upon us?  Now that we’ve all managed to survive another shopping season, it’s time to get back to work.  As Chief Dutton said in a recent memo, “If you thought 1997 was crazy, wait till you see what’s on tap for ’98!”

Apparatus Talk
By now you’ve probably noticed that the Smeal engine (formerly E52) and the Pierce engine (formerly E51) have traded stations.  There were several reasons behind the decision, but the main drive was to reduce the wear on the Smeal.   Due to the history of problems with the mechanics as well as the body of the truck, it was recommended that we reduce the amount of activity it plays a part in.  The reduced run load at Station 51 coupled with the fact that Division Chief Brown will be doing most of inspections shall greatly reduce the times Engine 51 (Smeal) is on the road.  Another drive behind the decision is the fact that the Pierce engine is also a tanker.  This piece can be substituted for a tanker in the event the engine crew is out and a call for Tanker 52 is dispatched.

Battalion 5 has been taken off many responses including PI’s.  He/she will respond under certain conditions to these runs such as entrapment, manpower is needed, closer to the call, or he/she is specifically called for.

Latest word from E-One:   Both of our new trucks hopefully will be ready for the FDIC show in March!!  Let’s keep our fingers  crossed!

Be sure to shift into pump gear slowly on Tanker 52.  This truck is over 20 years old and is a little slow.  Just take your time and it’ll get there.

Be sure to notify Battalion 5 if you need to use a department vehicle to run an errand (ie using Grass 51 to pick up equipment, etc.).  Battalion 5 is the daily shift supervisor and needs to know where the apparatus are at all times!

Speaking of using vehicles to run errands, if you do and you’re “one man”, do not mark “in-service” in the district (because you’re not, really)  Only mark in-service in the district if you truly are “in-service” and ready to respond to a run.

Reminder to use appropriate radio traffic.  I know some of the remarks we make are “cute” or “funny” on the radio, but we must remember, we are a professional, public organization and must conduct ourselves accordingly.  Besides sometimes confusing the dispatchers, you’d be surprised how many people out there have scanners in their homes and can recite our “lingo”.  Anyway, keep it simple, keep it to the point, and above all, be tactful.  Although assertiveness is OK, a little politeness can go a long way.

In General.......

Our new airpacks began arriving last week from MSA!!  Captain Slauter will begin fit testing within the next couple weeks.  Once everyone is tested and trained we should be able to start using them!

The Centrex phone system is finally in and installed at both stations.  You’ve probably already noticed that since some of the phone numbers have changed as well as you have to dial “9” to get out of the building.  The phone number for the administration is still 888-8337.  The crew number for Station 51 is 859-6073 (or will be as soon as Ameritech is finished with some work out on the pole).  The crew number for Station 52 is still 888-2338.  There are multiple numbers at both stations, but as long as you use the above numbers, they will “roll over” to the next available line (in telephone talk that’s called “hunting”).  The new fax number is 859-6077. Please make a note of it. (no pun intended).  You can also just dial the last  four digits of the other station’s phone number to call it.  No need to dial the 9 when doing this.  You can also transfer a caller to the other station by pushing the “Recall” button on the phone, waiting for a dial tone, dial the last four digits of the other station’s phone number, and then hang up.  The called will then be connected just as if he/she dialed the number themselves.

The communications committee is still looking for dispatch alternatives.  They’ve narrowed the field to down to MECA, the dispatching center for Marion County.   More information to follow in coming months.

Be sure to check to clipboards at each station for the policy update information.  With all the recent officer and apparatus changes, there have been multiple changes throughout the manual.  Although most of them are verbiage, there are a few new additions.  They are listed in detail at Station 51 in the conference room.  You can make copies for your own books there.  The books at both stations have already been updated.

Congratulations to Lieutenant Jeremy McKee, Lieutenant Dave Sherfick, and Lieutenant Troy Wymer on their recent appointments to their various positions.   Jeremy will be assuming Apparatus Management, Dave will be assuming Inspections, and Troy will be assuming Public Education.  Lieutenant Sichting made a lateral move to the newly created Lieutenant of the Reserve Division.

The annual Awards Banquet will be held on Saturday, January 24th at the Valle Vista Country Club in Greenwood.  The doors will open at 6:30pm with dinner served at 7:00pm.  All are invited and encouraged to attend.  But please remember to RSVP to Kim before 1/15 so the caterers will know how much food to fix!
The annual Goal Setting Meeting will be on Friday, January 30th at the Community Church of Greenwood starting at 8am.  A Saturday morning session will be conducted if need be from 8am till noon.  Again, all are invited and encouraged to attend.

New performance appraisal worksheets are completed and have the blessing of those who attended the last two staff meetings.  The new forms will be used beginning on January 1st.  There is monies in the budget for a merit raise of up to 3% of your wage depending on the outcome of your appraisal.

The contract between the fire department and Fire Protection District Board is almost ironed out.  There is one more topic to be discussed and then it should be ready for signing and implementation.

If you’ve heard a rumor about the neighbor’s property line being on our property, it’s not actually a rumor.  We are in the process of validating a claim that the fence next to Station 51 was misplaced and that about 10 feet of the neighbor’s property is on our side of the fence.  Well, obviously this eats up a good chunk of our pavement.  The issue is in the hands of our attorney at the moment and we’re still waiting on direction to head with it.

Division Chief Pell is heading up a committee on re-developing our promotional process from Reserve to Compensated.  If you are interested in participating on this committee, be sure to see the memo on this.

Station radios, plectrons, and telephones are not to be turned off, unplugged, or turned all the way down.  We have missed runs and other communications due to this.

Be sure correspondence for the office goes in the mailbox marked “Office” and not on someone’s desk.  We don’t want to lose important mail.

Battalions:  Prior month’s schedules go to the “office” mailbox when pulled down on the 1st.   This is for time card purposes.

Congratulations to Joe Boggs, Rick Taylor, Mike Tibbetts, Jeff Campbell, Eric Tresslar, and Dan Chubb for becoming Reserve Employees. 

Computer Corner

Good news!  We have received another Firehouse Software update!  But don’t panic.  It will be like nothing has changed as far as most are concerned.   The update involves basically the administrative side of the system.  It fixed a lot of bugs as well as added a couple of new features.  Anyway, the new year is  here and with it comes a whole new set of codes.  So, just when you got used to some of the existing codes, we change them!!  There will a detailed Computer Update posted soon to detail the changes.

Paramedic Program

The last big hurdle of the program took place on December 29th with the state inspection of Engine 52.  As expected, we passed with flying colors!  The engine was then certified to operate as a paramedic-level providing, non-transporting engine.  The program got underway officially at 7am on January 1st with Paramedic Dave Kelley filling the first slot!  As with all new programs, we anticipate the minor bugs and glitches in the system and will attempt to iron them out along the way.  So, please be patient.  If you have not already done so, be sure to look over the ALS equipment on the engine and become familiar with it.  You will become the paramedic’s right hand on the scene and should be at least familiar with the items potentially to be used.  If you have any questions whatsoever, be sure to see any paramedic for an answer.  Now is the time to ask, not in the middle of a call.  

On the topic of paramedics, those that have their own combo boxes are permitted to use them as long as they are stocked with the same equipment that we are required to carry.  Even with your own equipment, the equipment  belonging to the engine must stay on that engine for legal reasons.  The goal is to have a back up set for Station 52 as well as a set for Station 51 and possibly getting Engine 51 certified in the future.  Since this involves money and a great deal of resources, this will come in time.  For now, we’ll concentrate on the system in place today.

Division Chief Pell spoke at the last department meeting and stated that the schedule is looking much better and that everyone should have noticed an increase in their hours to be worked.  This was obviously due to the fact of getting the third position back at Station 51 as well as removing Division Chief Brown from a shift position and placing him in  a Monday-Friday position.  Division Chief Pell welcomes any input anyone would have on how he is doing with the schedule.  This is an enormous task and any feedback may be helpful.

Myself as well as Kevin Skipper were re-elected to the Board of Directors for another two years.  Thanks to all of those who attended and voted at the annual meeting.

Auxiliary Corner

The auxiliary recently voted in their officers.  They are as follows:

President:  Lori Pell

Vice President:  Marian Hart

Sec/Treas:  Kim Clawson

The auxiliary also recently purchased a set of video tapes for the department.  They are on different topics such as juvenile fire setters and other educational topics.

Looking Back... 5yrs ago.....
1/13/93 - 599 Moccassin Road, Waterbed 10-70

1/15/93, 1430 hours - Funeral service for Robert Henry, former WRTFD chief, firefighter & safety officer.

1/31/93, 2130 hrs - 10-50 Serious PI, 1922 S. Mullinix...E52, E51, R52, R51, C50...1 fatality, 1 critical, 2 bls...extrication time of 35 minutes for two patients.  CISD held at station 52 following inicident.

Did you notice?
The new Burger King at State Road 37 and Fairview?  Along with the new Marathon Gas Station?

The new bank going in where the Bargain Bob Shoes used to be?

Birthdays
1/4 - Jeremy McKee

1/6 - Scott Alexander

1/8 - Mike Shoemaker

1/19 - Metika Beck 

1/19 - Luke Graphman

1/23 - Jeff VanWinkle
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